DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
U.S. ARMY ENVIRONMENTAL CENTER
ABERDEEN PROVING GROUND, MARYLAND 21010-5401

January 26, 1994

REPLY YD
ATTENTION OF

Base Closure Division

Mr. John Pfeil

Environmental Department

Groundwater Protection and Remediation Bureau
State of New Mexico

P.O. Box 2611¢C

St. Francis Drive

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87502

Dear Mr. Pfeil:

The enclosed copy of the draft Remedial Investigation and
Feasibility Study (RI/FS) Report is submitted for your review and
comment. This RI/FS Report presents the results and conclusions
of the base closure environmental investigation which began on
November 17, 1992, for the Fort Wingate Depot Activity, Gallup,
New Mexico.

Five sites have been proposed for site-specific restoration
as a result of evaluation and risk analyses in the RI/FS Report.
All five sites address proposed soil restoration. The five sites
identified for site-specific restoration are: the Pistol Range;
a small PCB apill near Building 536; the lagoons associated with
Building 503; the Building 501 area; and the Building 5 area.
Restoration issues for the Open Burning and Open Detonation
(OB/OD) area will be addressed in the final Interim Status RCRA
Closure Plan and will not be included in this RI/FS Report.

The effort and cooperation shown by both yourself and
Mr. Marc Sides in support of the ongoing environmental
investigation at Fort Wingate has been outstanding. We look
forward to your continued support in completing all necessary
environmental efforts at the former Depot.

To ensure compliance with the base closure schedule, it is
imperative that you provide any written comments or concerns to
this Center, no later than March 4, 1994.



Questions regarding this submission should be directed to
Mr. Michael Gaborek, P.E., at (410) 671-1627.

Sincerely,

? <__ (N O

Paul E. Wojciechowski
Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Army
Acting Chief

Base Closure Division
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Commander, Tooele Army Depot, Attention: SDSTE-BC (Mr. Malcolm
Walden), Tooele, Utah 84074-5004 (without enclosure)

Commander, Toocele Army Depot, Attention: SDSTE-IR-EP,
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{with enclosure)

Mr. Sing Chia, RCRA Permits Branch, U.S. Environmental Protection
Agency, Region VI, ATTN: 6H-PN, 1445 Ross Avenue, Dallag,
Texas 75202-2733 (with enclosure)

Mr. Marc Sides, Hazardous and Radioactive Material Bureau, State
of New Mexico, 525 Camino de Los Marquez, P.O. Box 26110,

Sante Fe, New Mexico 87502 (with enclosure)

Mr. Joseph Mirabal, Bureau of Land Management, 435 Montano, N.E.,
Albuguerque, New Mexico 87017 (with enclosure)

Ms. Sadie Hoskie, Navajo Nation, P.0O. Box 308, Window Rock,
Arizona 86515 (with enclosure)



